
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

NOTICE REGARDING NEW DATE FOR SECOND WORKSHOP 

 

COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (the “OPC”) and requests that the 

Missouri Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) issue an Order rescheduling the second 

workshop in this matter.  In support, the OPC respectfully states as follows: 

On January 24, 2022, the OPC filed a Motion for Commission Order Cancelling Second 

Workshop (the “Motion”), requesting that the Commission cancel the January 27, 2022 second 

workshop due to the effects of COVID-19. (Doc. 34).1  The OPC also requested leave to file a 

suggested date to reschedule the second workshop. (Id.).  The next day, the Commission granted 

the Motion and ordered the OPC to file a suggested date for rescheduling the workshop or a status 

report indicating when it would be able to do so no later than January 28, 2022. (Doc. 35). 

The OPC offers Friday, February 25, 2022, from 10:00 a.m. to approximately 2:00 p.m., 

via WebEx, as the date to reschedule the second workshop.  The OPC has reached out to the parties 

who appeared during the first workshop and has confirmed the date and time with most of them.2     

Respectfully submitted, 

 

   /s/ Lindsay VanGerpen    

Lindsay VanGerpen (#71213) 

Associate Counsel  

Missouri Office of the Public Counsel  

P.O. Box 2230 

Jefferson City, MO 65102  

Telephone: (573) 751-5565  

Facsimile: (573) 751-5562 

E-mail: Lindsay.VanGerpen@opc.mo.gov 

                                                           
1 References to document numbers represent the document numbers assigned in the Electronic Filing Information 

System (“EFIS”).   
2 The OPC has been unable to confirm the date and time with National Housing Trust and Raytown Water. 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I hereby certify that copies of the forgoing have been mailed, emailed, or hand-delivered 

to all counsel of record this 28th day of January 2022. 

 

 /s/ Lindsay VanGerpen   
 


